Town of Chester

Board of Selectmen

Water Commissioners

Minutes of Meeting – November 15, 2010
Members Present:
R. Duane Pease, Chairman; Eugene Bishop, Vice Chairman; Peter Stroganow, Clerk;   Ed MacDonald, Town Administrator
Others Present:
Rene Senecal, Lyle Snide
Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m. by R. Duane Pease.  Warrants and minutes were signed.

Water Treatment Plant - The Board would like to arrange an informal meeting with the University of New Hampshire and the DEP.  Mr. Stroganow will arrange the meeting.
Bay State Elevator – the room where the controls are needs to be heated between 55 and 60 degrees.

Mr. Stroganow and Mr. Bishop will take care of this issue.

Highway Department – Mr. Senecal will bring quotes to the Board; one where the tree company does all the work, and one where the Highway Department clears up the debris.

Discussion of a radio at the transfer station.  The possibility of a phone line might be more feasible.

Delays in Route 20 project due to lack of materials.  Will be back on schedule in a couple of days.

6:30 PM - Classification Hearing.  Mr. Pease made a motion to accept a single rate.  Seconded

By Mr. Stroganow.  Unanimous vote.
Mr. Andrew Kurtz presented a proposal for Bay State Abrasive property.  The Board of Selectmen will be issuing an RFP to allow other people to make proposals.

Winter Parking Notice – From November 15 thru April 15th.
Mr. Pease made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 pm.  Seconded by Mr. Stroganow.  Unanimous vote.
Respectfully Submitted,

Donna MacDonald
___________________________

R. Duane Pease, Chairman

____________________________

Eugene Bishop, Vice Chairman

___________________________

Peter Stroganow, Clerk

